InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax  011 502 238 3579

President Oscar Berger

Presidente de la República de Guatemala 
	via fax: 011 502 221 2718

Lic. Carlos David de Leon Argüeta

Ministerio Público 


February 2, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are extremely concerned for the safety of Orlando Joaquin Blanco Lapola, Director of the International Human Rights Investigation Center (CIIDH), who received abusive and death-threatening telephone threats on January 16 and 30 and on February 2.  Mr. Blanco has been involved in the development of the Commission to Investigate Illegal Armed Groups and Clandestine Security Apparatus (CICIACS),  a UN-appointed commission to investigate and prosecute suspects accused of attacking human rights activists, journalists and others.  For this reason we are very concerned that Mr. Blanco is being targeted by illegal armed groups or structures implicated in ongoing attacks against human rights defenders who are finding it increasingly difficult to carry out their legitimate work on behalf of victims. 

Mr. Blanco also received a wave of threatening calls during 2003 related to his human rights work, which he reported to the Public Ministry and the Human Rights Ombudsman’s Office (PDH).  He is one of many human rights defenders about whom Hina Jilani, UN Special Representative on Human Rights Defenders, expressed her concern in May 2002 in Guatemala when she said, “I am very concerned at the attempts to discredit human rights defenders and to underestimate the dangers that they are exposed to.”

We urge you to:

· conduct a full, prompt and impartial investigation into the death threats against Orlando Joaquin Blanco Lapola, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice;

· take immediate measures to ensure the safety of Orlando Joaquin Blanco Lapola;

· adhere to principles contained in the UN Declaration on the Rights and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedom, which recognizes the legitimacy of the activities of human rights defenders and their right to carry out their activities without any restrictions or fear of reprisals;          
· collaborate fully with the work of the Comisión para la Investigación de Cuerpos Illegales y Aparatos Clandestinos de Seguridad (CICIACS), as they investigate human rights abuses committed by illegal armed groups and clandestine security apparatus, take immediate steps to dismantle such groups, and prosecute those involved.
Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai



Coordinator


Copies:
Lic. Frank La Rue, Presidente de COPREDEH ~ fax:  011 502 334 1407


Ambassador Antonio Arenales Forno ~ fax: 1202 745 1908

UA 38/04 Guatemala

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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